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Newsletter No 4           TERM           15 March 2017 

School Motto: With Pride We Strive
 

YEAR 6 CAMP 
Camp this year was again a 
very special time for our Year 
6’s. I had the pleasure of 
joining them on Friday and I 
was delighted to see them so 
happy at their camp. The 
smiles were there despite 

being utterly worn out and sporting a few bumps and bruises 
from the activities that they had been involved with 
(particularly ice skating). Mr Kelly is to be congratulated on 
putting together another wonderful, rich, challenging and 
educational camp. He was not alone however and on behalf of 
the school I wish to sincerely thanks Mrs Bryant, Mrs Depiazzi, 
Mr Day, Mr Wilson and Mr Hill for giving up their time to help 
out on camp; they were worn out but happy too! The students 
were great ambassadors for their school and I know that they 
learned so much from the experience. Thanks again Mr Kelly 
for ensuring that this camp became one of the highlights of 
these students’ primary school life. 
 

 
YEAR 1 ASSEMBLY POSTPONED  
With the Athletics Carnivals coming up plus only 
having 2 weeks between assemblies it has been 
decided to postpone the Year 1 Class Assembly (TA6) 
to Friday March 31 (Week 9). There will be a P&C 
coordinated fundraiser supplying some treats for 
purchase at the canteen before and following the 
assembly.  
 
MORNING ASSEMBLY TRIAL 
Following the very muggy afternoon during the recent 
Year 1/2 Class Assembly it has been decided to trial a 
morning assembly. Mrs Colling has graciously agreed 
to host the trial event at the next assembly in Week 9.  
It is important that we get some feedback regarding 
this move to see if it suits the majority of people. 
Interestingly, on surveying many of the local schools, 
the vast majority host morning assemblies already. 
One of the chief reasons given was that it is easier for 
parents to go into work late than try and get away for a 
2pm assembly. Obviously there are many more ‘pros 
and cons’ that have to be considered before arriving at 
a final decision. I do want your thoughts though, so 
please give it some thought and let the school know 
what you think through the school’s email 
cliftonpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au  
 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT 

Part of the PBS philosophy about behaviour and one 
which really ‘strikes a chord’ with the PBS committee is 
this: 
If a student doesn’t know how to read we teach 
If a student doesn’t know how to spell we teach 
If a student doesn’t know how to count we teach 
If a student doesn’t know how to behave we … teach? 
…punish?  
 

We need to keep this in mind. 
 

 
FACTION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  
Thanks for those parents who have responded to our 
call out for help at next week’s Faction Sports Carnival. 
On page two in this newsletter will be a timetable of 
events for Wednesday; Friday’s programme of events 
is currently under construction and will be available 
soon. Keep an eye out on our Skoolbag app. 
 

 Field and Distance Events - Wednesday 22 March  
 Faction Athletics Carnival - Friday 24 March  
 P&C Catering Tent – The P&C will again cater at 

the Faction Athletics Carnival on Friday 24 March 
with lots of goodies for sale. They will need plenty 
of help so please contact the P&C for more details 
and where you can contribute. 

 No Lunch Orders available on Friday 24 March 

from Central Lunch Bar. P&C sausage sizzle 

available instead.  

 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

February 

22 Kindy Meet and Greet  9am 

23 ANZ Student Banking  

        (8:35am – 8:50am) 
 

March 

3 Yr 1/2 (TA4) Class Assembly 

6 Labour Day – Public Holiday  

7-10 Year 6 Camp 

8 Making Friends Incursion  

(Yr PP – Yr 5)  

13 Uniform Shop Open 9am-9:30am 

16 ANZ Student Banking  

        (8:35am – 8:50am) 

17 Yr 1 (TA6) Class Assembly 

 

 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

March 

16 ANZ Student Banking  

        (8:35am – 8:50am) 

22 Faction Field and distance events 

 School Council Meeting 6:15pm 

 P&C Meeting 7pm 

24 Faction Carnival – Athletics events 

31 Yr 1 Class Assembly 9am 
 

April 

3 Uniform Shop Open 9am-9:30am 

4 Interschool Carnival  

        (Selected Yr 2 – 6 Students) 

7 ANZAC Ceremony 9am 

 Students Last Day of Term 1 

26 Students return for Term 2 
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WEDNESDAY 22 MARCH 2017 – FACTION FIELD AND DISTANCE EVENTS  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ric Gates 

PRINCIPAL 

  

 
 

  

 

 Long 
Jump 
Boys 

Long 
Jump 
Girls 

Distance 
Throw 
Boys 

Distance 
Throw 
Girls 

High 
Jump 
Boys 

High  
Jump  
Girls 

9:00am - 9:25am 1 1 2 2 6 6 

9:25am - 9:50am 2 2 1 1   

9:50am - 10:10am Year 1 and Year 2 Distance Run 300m 

 Long 
Jum

p 
Boys 

Long  
Jump  
Girls 

Triple  
Jump 
 Boys 

Triple  
Jump  
Girls 

Distance  
Throw 
 Boys 

Distance  
Throw  
Girls 

High  
Jump 
 Boys 

High  
Jump 
 Girls 

10:20am - 10:50am 3 3 4 4 6 6 5 5 

10:50am - 11:20am 6 6 5 5 3 3 4 4 

11:20am - 11:50am 5 5 6 6 4 4 Year 3 resting or have a go 
at high jump - not recorded 

11:50am - 12:20pm 4 4  5 5  

12:20pm  Long Distance 

Year 3, 300m 

Year 6, 400m  

Year 4, 300m  

Year 5, 400m 

LUKE FERRARI IS SHAVING HIS HEAD 
this Friday 17 March for 

The Leukaemia Foundation World’s Greatest Shave 
 

Luke will appreciate your support. He will be taking final donations  
for the Word’s Greatest Shave before school on Friday outside the front office.  

Each person who provides a donation will receive a sticker in appreciation. 
Please advise Luke if a receipt is required. 

 

Comment from mum: 
Luke asked me if he could do the shave quite a few months back and when I asked him “why”, he said, “Mum, Hayden (a 
family member) had Leukaemia and this is my way of helping him”. The decision as his Mum to allow him to shave his head 
was answered in his reply, how I could say no and why would I. 
 

 

Social and 
Emotional 

Focus 
 

In 2016 the school 

has raised the 
awareness  
of social and 
emotional literacy 
by focusing on 
resilience.  
 

Each fortnight you 

will see a poster in 
the classrooms and 
around the school.  
 

Keep an eye out for 

this fortnight’s 
poster. 

 



  

 
  
 

 
 

The uniform shop will be open in Term 1 on the 

following dates:- 
 

Monday 3 April 
 

OPEN TIME 

9am – 9:30am 
Winter is just around the corner. Get in early to 

order your winter uniforms! 
 

School Uniform Order Forms are available at the front 

office. Complete and place them in the uniform box in the 

front office and they will be processed as soon as possible. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lauree Sims 
Uniform Coordinator 

Monday – Friday 
during school hours 

PH: 0400 239 144 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
FOR OUR P&C FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

 
To help kick start our FUNDRAISING year we require 

volunteers for our 
Sports Day Committee. 

 

All we ask is some of your time and assistance for this event, 
as well as other functions that we hold throughout the year. 
If you are interested, and can volunteer some of your time, a 
form will be accessible on the P&C Notice Board (located in 
the central corridor), onto which you can place your contact 
details. 

A form will be available for 
 each event that we hold. 

 

If you have any questions please contact 
 Renia on 0439 939 583. 

 

YOUR HELP IS MUCH NEEDED  
AND APPRECIATED 
Clifton Park P&C 

 

Glen Huon Primary - Dental Clinic 

Dental Clinic Parking Information 
Parents are having problems finding parking when they visit the dental clinic so we have attached 

a map provided by the office staff at Glen Huon. 

 

 



  

 
  
 

 

 
 
 

  

 

 

CLIFTON PARK  EASTER RAFFLE 

 
 

Clifton Park P&C is requesting for donations of Goodies for our Easter Raffle. 

We are looking for Easter Eggs, Easter Novelties, Bags and Decorations. 

A box will be in the front office for donations. 

 

Tickets will be sent home this week. 

Tickets are in Booklets of 5 - $2.00 per ticket. 

 

 
Thank you from Clifton Park P&C 

 

CLIFTON PARK  SPORTS DAY 
FRIDAY 24

TH
 MARCH 2017 

 

Clifton Park P&C is requesting for donations of Goodies for our Sports Day. 
 

We would like divide the Donations amongst our classes. 

 PP and Year 1: to bring a piece of fruit that can cut up and placed on a platter. 

Apples, Oranges, Watermelon and Strawberries. 
 

 Year 2 to Year 6: Sweet or Savoury. 

Cakes, slices, tarts, etc. 
 

There will also be a sausage sizzle, cool drinks and other Goodies available. 
 

In partnership with the CHAT Committee, we ask that you make healthy choices and be mindful of 

 nut and other allergies. 
 

We kindly thank you for your participation and help. We look forward to seeing you all at our Sports Day. 

Clifton Park P&C 

       
 



  

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvey Brunswick Leschenault Junior 

Football Season 2017   
Football is a great way to make friends, have fun while 
being active! 

Football caters for all ages and ability levels, so it doesn't 
matter if you know alot or very little about the game. 

Our coaches are there to help and will teach you all the 
skills and rules you need in a fun, safe and friendly 
environment. 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION FOR 2017 
We are inviting boys and girls from Years 4 -12 to our 

registration afternoon on 
Saturday March 11th from 3pm till 6pm  

at the LSA Pavilion. 
Fees for the 2017 season will be $125 per player and NO 

registration will be taken without payment. EFTPOS facilities 
will be available at the registration afternoon. 

Online registrations are open, refer to our facebook page 
Harvey Brunswick Leschenault Junior Football Council for 

the link. 

Youth Girls Competition  
The youth girl’s competition will have two grades, Years    7 
– 9 and Years10 -12.  We are looking at having two 
HBLJFC teams and we are encouraging girls to come along 
to the registration afternoon to have a kick of the footy and 
to find out what it’s all about.  
Please contact Katherine Madaffari if you have any queries 
on 0437286254. 
 

Auskick – Year 3 and under 

For information on Auskick refer to the Auskick HBL 

facebook page for details and registration information. 
 

Play Rugby at Barbarians in 2017 
 

 

Boys AND Girls 4 to 18 years are welcome to join 

the fun. We encourage beginners. 

Train in Australind on Fridays from 5pm. Game 

days are local in South West on Sundays (early 

afternoon) from 30 April. 

Find details and REGISTER NOW online at 

www.juniorbarbarians.com.au. 

Information Day: Sunday 12
th

 March from 1pm to 

3pm. HOME GROUND – AUSTRALIND (next to 

Leschenault Leisure Centre, Oval 2, Leisure Drive). 

UNIFORM FEE PACKAGES & FAMILY DISCOUNTS 

available.  KIDSPORT welcome. 

Contact: juniorbarbarians@gmail.com  or Kim 

Doyle 0411 136187 

Bunbury Barbarians Junior Rugby Union Club. 
 

 
BUNBURY 

JUNIOR 
BADMINTON 

  HAVE A TRY &   
 REGISTRATION EVENINGS 

 

Ages 7 – 17 

Racquets Provided 

Wear sports clothes and non-marking 

 soled shoes 

 

Wednesday, 29th March  5.30 - 7 pm 
Wednesday, 5th April  5.30 - 7 pm 

Season Runs - Sub Juniors/Beginners – 

Tuesday 

 Juniors Wednesday– Terms 2 and 3 
 

 

Badminton Centre, Rotary Drive 

Next to South West Sports Centre 

Contact: Donna 0447 958 322 

 

 

 

http://www.juniorbarbarians.com.au/
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